DRAFT

Board of Marine Pilot Examiners Conference Call Minutes August 3, 1981 - 1:30 p.m. (P.D.T.)

In accordance with AS 08.04.040 and AS 44.62.310, a scheduled conference call meeting of the Board of Marine Pilot Examiners was held at 1:30 p.m. (P.D.T.) on Monday, August 3, 1981.

Present, and constituting a quorum of the board were:

Captain Jack Maroni Captain Donald Oldow

Mr. Kenneth Peavyhouse

Mr. David George Mr. Marvin Taylor

Mr. William Barrington and

Mr. Harry D. Treager, designee of Charles R. Webber.

No board members were absent.

Also present were Ms. Marjorie Odland, Regulations Specialist, and Ms. Lisa Julian, Licensing Examiner, from the Division of Occupational Licensing.

Mr. Treager, as Acting-Chairman, opened the meeting and explained the purpose of the meeting was to vote on the permanent adoption of the Southeast pilotage tariff increase which was previously adopted by emergency adoption order and became effective June 1, 1981.

He added that one written comment was received from Mr. Stephen A. Nielson, Vice President/Marine Operations, P. & O., Inc. dated July 9, 1981. Ms. Odland read the letter (Attachment I) into the record.

Mr. Treager asked whether there were any questions or comments by board members. There were none.

On a motion duly made, seconded, and carried six to one, with Mr. Taylor opposed, it was

RESOLVED, to permanently adopt the Southeast Alaska pilotage tariff increase of 12.75% across-the-board, which became effective June 1, 1981 by emergency adoption order.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by:

isa Julian, Licensing Exami

Approved by:

Harry D. Treager, Acting-Chairman